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Law Enforcement Committee Meeting Minutes 
 
Date/Time:  March 11, 2013 
 

Location:    South Euclid Community Center, 1370 Victory Drive, South Euclid, OH 44121 

  
 
 

1. Call to Order – Roll Call 

Chief Lee called the meeting to order.  Roll was called and there was a quorum. 

(Donna Correy for Chief Andres Gonzalez, Pat Fiorelli for Chief Malley, Chief Miller, 

Chief Duber, Chief Nietert, Tim Oleksiak for Sheriff Bova, Chief Robertson, and 

Chief Schultz) 

 

2. Public Comment 

There was no public comment. 

 

3. Approval of Minutes from May 3, 2012 Meeting 

Motion by Chief Schultz and second by Chief Duber with all voting members 

present in favor. 

 

4. Vice Chair Election 

Chief Lee asked that anyone who would like to nominate a candidate for vice chair 

that they email him at Scott.Lee@shakeronline.com and we will hold the election at 

the April 4th meeting.  Chief Lee nominated Chief Nietert. 

 

5. DHS Office of Bombing Prevention Training Opportunities 

Patrick Shaw from DHS states that they are looking for agencies interested in 

hosting bombing prevention training.  Classes focus on improvised explosive 

devices.  Anyone who is interested is asked to contact Patrick Shaw at 216-525-

6502. 

 

6. Automatic License Plate Readers (ALPR) 

The county is going to pay the maintenance fees for the ALPRs through December 

31st, 2013 using residual grant funds.  Ursula Kaunas will be putting out a 

comprehensive monthly update on the overall program shortly and she encouraged 

anyone that is not receiving the reports and would like to they should contact her at 

ukaunas@cuyahogacounty.us  
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7. Public Safety Grants Update 

Paula Young and Larry Taffe – They expect a 5% reduction in funding due to 

sequester.  It is expected that future grant monies go towards sustainment and not 

building capacity.  Additionally grants will be competitive and based on a broad 

regional approach. The issue of regionalizing bomb squads was raised from the 

perspective of sustainment of the number of teams in the region. 

 

 

8. Old Business 

None 
   

9. New Business 

Chief Miller brought up some of the problems he ran into regarding the clean-up of 

Meth labs.  BCI is a resource.  They contract with a company called Chem Pack.  

Cleveland Bomb Squad is also trained in the clean-up of Meth labs. 

 

10. Executive Session 

Did not go into Executive Session. 

 

11. Announcements 

Profile of an Active Shooter training is being offered on May 20th from 9-12 at the Natural History 

Museum in Cleveland.  Additional information can be obtained from the Attorney Generals website. 

 

12. Next Meeting  

April 4
th
, 2013 at 0930 hours at the South Euclid Community Center located at 1370 Victory. 

 

13. Adjournment 

Motion by Chief Nietert and second by Chief Duber with all voting members present 

in favor. 

 
 

 


